



MOLD YOUTH TOWN COUNCIL MEETING – YSGOL MAES GARMON
Notes from the Ysgol Maes Garmon School Council Meeting held on the 20th February 2025.
PRESENT:  
Ysgol Maes Garmon School Council 
Councillors: Chris Bithell and Teresa Carberry
Officers: Jo Lane, Clerk and Finance Officer
1.
INTRODUCTION AND OVERVIEW
Members of the Youth Council shared their involvement in a project with the Welsh Youth Parliament (Welsh Youth Assembly) on the theme of Belonging – The Rights of a Child.

This project and related resources have been shared with the wider school community.
2.
FEEDBACK ON COMMUNITY LIFE IN MOLD
School Council members praised Mold as a vibrant, welcoming community with a wide range of events and activities available for all age groups.

3. 
CONCERNS RAISED AND SUGGESTIONS FOR IMPROVEMENTS
Littering and Environmental Issues

Concerns over littering and fly tipping were highlighted.

The Youth Council made the following suggestions:

· Fines for individuals caught littering or fly tipping, supported by increased enforcement officers.

· Introduction of a tax on bottled drinks with a refund scheme for returned, clean bottles.

· Installation of more public bins, especially along the road leading to Lidl.

Pedestrian Safety and Crossings

Concerns raised about the lack of safe crossings in key areas:

· Current crossings near B&M and Tesco are not sufficient.

Suggested locations for new pedestrian crossings include:

· Near Farmfoods

· Top of Town by Bailey Hill

Accessibility

The Youth Council recommended:

· Inclusion of Braille on public signage, including:

· Shop signs

· Electric vehicle charging stations on the High Street

Recreational Facilities

A lack of skate parks and bike parks was noted as a concern, with calls for development of more youth-friendly spaces.

Community Safety 

The pathway near Poundland was described as unkempt and a place where large groups of young people gather.

Attendees expressed concern over the lack of police presence in the town and recommended:

Increased patrols to ensure safety and reassurance in public spaces.
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